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    1. Introduction

**How's it going my name is Jinx Nightangale, and welcome to 'Movie
Night'.**

**So, you might be able to tell that this is my first Fanfiction, and
to be honest, I have no idea on what I'm doing, but hopefully this is
still to your liking!**

**Jack Frost and Hiccup Haddock belong to DreamWorks  
>Merida DunBroch and Rapunzel Corona belong to Disney
Pixar<strong>

**_~~~Movie Night~~~_**

"Man the fort, Hiccup. They need me out there!" Gobber yells as he
attaches an axe to his arm and begins to run out, but turns around at
the doorway. He points at Hiccup

"Stay. Put. There." Hiccup gave him a dead pan look. Gobber
groaned.

"You know what I mean" But before anyone could say anything or do
anything else, a flash of blue light engulfed them.

**_~~~Movie Night~~~_**

"Hmm, he-he-he. Alright, so, mother, as you know, tomorrow is a very
big dayâ€“" Rapunzel was dragged to a mirror as she was interrupted
by her mother.

"Rapunzel, look in that mirror. You know what I see? I see a strong,
confident, beautiful young lady" But before anyone could say anything



or do anything else, a flash of blue light engulfed
them.

**_~~~Movie Night~~~_**

"Fergus, they've all accepted" Merida glanced at her mother in
confusion.

"Who's accepted what, mother?" Elinor's face turned serious as she
turns to the triplets.

"Boys, you are excused" The boys smiled as they quickly exited the
room. Merida faced her mother nervously.

"What did I do now?" But before anyone could say anything or do
anything else, a flash of blue light engulfed them.

**_~~~Movie Night~~~_**

"No one, honey, it's just an expression" Mrs. Bennett stated as she
placed a warm hat on Jamie's head.

"Hey!" Jack's face fell as he heard these words. The kids laughed as
they wander off to play. Jack still upset about the comment jumped of
the fence and scooped up a pile of snow. "Who's Jack Frost?" He blows
on a snowball, but before he could say anything or do anything else,
a flash of blue light engulfed him.

**_~~~Movie Night~~~_**

Once the light faded it revealed four teenagers alone in the center
of a large room. The tallest of the teens was lean and limber with
hair as white as snow, his outfit consisted of a dark blue hoody
covered in frost and he had no shoes on his feet

"Where the hell are we?" He asks looking around confused the girl on
his right shrugged in reply. The girl had a mop of bright orange hair
that seemed untameable.

"Wait, you can see me?" The boy asked her shocked, the girl gave him
a concerned look and nodded before she looked around the room, her
floor length dress turned around with her. Meanwhile a blonde with a
light pink dress was huddled in the furthest corner away from
everyone muttering to herself.

"Are you ok?" The blonde looks up to find a young boy standing in
front of her with brown hair and seemed to be wearing a brown furred
coat over a green tunic but before she could say anything a girls
voice interrupted.

"Seth! Get back here!" Suddenly the four turned to see two kids, the
boy was running as fast as he could to get away from the girl that
was chasing after him. The boy had short blonde hair, a slim body, he
was wearing a black tank top and shorts with a dark green cloak
flapping behind him as he ran. The girl chasing him also had blonde
hair, a slim body, she was wearing a black long sleeved top and long
black leather tights with a white cloak flapping behind her. Both of
them, the teens noticed, weren't wearing shoes (Jack smiled in
approval). The boy looked over his shoulder to notice that his
follower had a murderous look on her face but he could do nothing as



she jumps and lands on top him. The four teens continued to be
confused as the two got up and shook hands while laughing.

"You beat me once again huh Jinx?" The boy stated as he rubs his neck
in embarrassment, the girl named as Jinx just waved him off with a
smile.

*Cough* *Cough*

Both blondes looked over at group as if they all just noticed them
standing there.

"Oh, Hi." Jinx greeted them. "Let us introduce ourselvesâ€¦ My name
is Jinx Nightangale also known as the Guardian of Trust or the Dragon
born Alchemist. While this one over here isâ€¦" She paused to look
over at the boy while he sat on the floor crossed legged like a
little child.

"Seth Maxwell also known as the Guardian of Innocence or the
Quicksilver Alchemist but Jinx and Seth is cool with us." He
continued with a smile as he waited for a reply from the teens
standing before them.

"Why are we here?" Merida asked after she got over her shock, the
other three nodded in agreement.

"And how did we get here?" Hiccup added. Jinx sighed as she handed a
grinning Seth ten bucks before she started to explain.

"For the first question, the one on how you got hereâ€¦ wellâ€¦ we
brought you here!" Jinx gestured to herself and the boy to her
right.

"WHAT!" Everyone suddenly burst out in an outrage. A few 'why's'
where thrown around to.

"We'll explain if you shut UP!" The room fell silent as Seth smirked.
"Thank you, now the reason we brought you here was to view these!" He
lifted up 4 Blu ray DVD's "And before you askâ€¦" Hiccup closed his
mouth "these are movies, moving pictures and they are based on your
future" Jinx nodded.

"Our future?" Rapunzel questioned, currently forgetting her
nervousness.

"Yup, but there is a catch, we'll tell you once we are seated" And
with that the two blonds turned around and faced a concrete wall,
clapped and placed their hands on the wall, in sync, causing a bright
blue light, after it faded away the wall was moulded into an arch
tunnel.

"YOU TWO ARE WITCHES!" Merida shouted as she pointed at them
accusingly. Jinx soldered and handed Seth ten more bucks.

"First of all, Seth you suck" The said boy just beamed "Secondly, we
are alchemists, not witches. Now follow" And with that the two walked
through the newly made arch tunnel. Shrugging, the teens reluctantly
followed.

After a while the teens entered a big, brightly lit room. In the



centre seemed to be a chocolate brown sofa, which sat on a fluffy
rug. To the left was a waiter's serve that looked like it was
connected to a kitchen, to the right was a door, but what caught
everyone's attention was a giant black box in front of them on a
cabinet set.

"Bout time you got here" Everyone jumped and turned around to see the
best friends on the sofa.

"So, what's the catch?" Jack asked, after realising ages ago that
everyone could see him. He was curious after all. The others nodded
in agreement. Jinx gestured to Seth, who sighed in defeat.

"Before I tell you, I need to explain what an alchemist is" Rapunzel
raised her hand warily, she still hasn't gotten used to other people
yet. Seth nodded to her kindly.

"What has that got to do with anything?" Seth smiled at her as she
mumbled the question.

"I'll get to that, now. An alchemist as we said earlier, are not
witch's but scientists, we figure out an items chemical makeup or in
lamest terms, we figure out what it is made of and destroy it, then
we create something else that is also made up of the same stuff.
Understand?" After getting nods he continued. "But, if it isn't made
of the same stuff then we can't make that particular item. For
exampleâ€¦ if I wanted bread I would need grass to make it, but I
couldn't make bread out of sand. Get it? Good. Now this all follows
one rule. Equivalent exchange. Or as it is better knownâ€¦ 'To gain
something, something of equal value must be lost'" Seth paused to let
that sink in.

"So, where did the wall go?" Hiccup asked after a while. Jinx smiled
as she stood up and Seth sat down.

"We pulled the material from the wall, as you saw, and added it to
the floor as reinforcement" Hiccup nodded as the room fell silent
again. It didn't last long before the red head broke it once
again.

"So what does that have to do with anything?" Jinx and Seth shared a
look.

"You see, in order to have you watch these moviesâ€¦ we had to
exchange something in return" Jinx stated, Seth nodded

"And so order for us to do this, you guys had to endure a pain
factor"

"Pain factor?" Rapunzel squeaked. The blonds nodded

"Yeah, so what this means is that whatever the screen you feels, you"
Jinx pointed to Hiccup "will" She then pointed to Merida "also" Then
Rapunzel "feel" Then lastly Jack. The teens had paled considerably at
this news. After some time they accepted their fate and
nodded.

"There are also some rules you have to follow. They're not bad, just
bad enough to make sure no accidents happen" Seth explained after
seeing the teens groan. "The first one is obvious, no weapons, Sorry



Merida" The red head girl just groaned, while Jack subconsciously
played with his now empty hands and Hiccup checked his boots for his
little knife he usually carried around, nothing. "Also all magic has
been blocked, and yes unfortunately, _All _magic" Seth glance
Rapunzel way as he emphasised this. The timid girl gulped nervously.
While Jack pouted after trying to create a snow ball, only to find
that he can't. "Next, this one isn't really a rule more like a
reassurance, the time outside of this room has been stopped by father
time, so don't worry about Mothers, Fathers or anybody missing you.
Everyone cool with this?" The group agreed reluctantly.

"Ok, now, please sit" They all looked at each other, shrugged, then
sat down. Hiccup, being the closest, sat on the sofa on the left with
Rapunzel, while Merida sat in front of hiccup on the floor with Jack
next to her. Jinx and Seth other the other hand just placed
themselves on their stomachs towards the right. Once everyone was
comfy Jinx pulled a remote out of nowhere and pointed it towards the
TV.

"Oh, and one more thing" Everyone stared at her "We are starting with
'How To Train Your Dragon'!" And with that she pressed the play
button.

**_~~~Movie Night~~~_**

**Good? Bad? Ugly? Please, leave feedback, I appreciate it a lot! I'd
also like to see if anybody can guess the big reference to the
alchemists; every right answer gets a cookie (::)! Till next
time.**

**J.N**

    2. Chapter 1

**How's it going, my name is Jinx Nightangale, and welcome to 'Movie
Night'.**

**I'm back and I'm so sorry for how long this has taken! As you all
know, I've just moved a while ago but I couldn't upload because of
our internet being down, then when it was up I had finals to study
for, then when I was done with then (yay!) I managed to catch the flu
(less yayâ€¦). But now I'm all better and what better way than to
update for my awesome readers! I'd also like people to know that the
order is finalised and the first one will be 'How To Train Your
Dragon'. Many of you might check the comments and go 'But that isn't
what people chose!' and you'd be right, except people pm'd meâ€¦
sorry rambling! Enjoy this chapter XD**

**Reviews:**

**HappyPup1: Guess what? An UPDATE 0_0. Thank you so much for the
comment, it means a lot to me XD**

**Ohsochich: Your wish is my command, here is your update, and that
scenario is one of the main reasons I added the pain factor! Great
minds right XD**

**TG: I totally agree with everything you said, that's why I didn't
add Hiccups clan or anybody's family or friends. To stop arguments



like that before they begun you know?**

**Midnight Wonders: I'm glad you think so, I was worried people
wouldn't like that idea XD and I'm also happy to hear you like it so
early on! It means the world to me to see that XD P.s you'll have to
wait to see how they react, that's what the story is for?**

**Jack Frost and Hiccup Haddock Belong to DreamWorks.**

**Merida DunBroch and Rapunzel Corona Belong to Disney
Pixar.**

**_~~~Movie Night~~~_**

**The screen lit up as the camera paned up and glided across the
ocean to see an island surrounded by fog.**

"So, let me get this straight" Everyone turned and faced Jack, who
had a thoughtful look on his face. " This is the future, we'll feel
pain when the screen version of us do, and we can't leave until we
watch all four of our futures?" Jinx and Seth nodded. "ok, Just
making sure" The group just gave him a look before looking back to
the screen.

**The moment the island is shown, a boy speaks.**

**"This is Berk. It's twelve days north of Hopeless, and a few
degrees south of Freezing to Death."**

Everyone jumped when they heard Hiccups voice. "I don't sound like
that do I?" The said boy asked.

"I'm afraid you do lad" Merida confirmed

"And is this berk really that bad?" Rapunzel questioned a bit more
relaxed than before. The brunet nodded.

"Yeah, though it might be a bit exaggerated"

**The screen glided through the fog to see two giant Viking statues
with fires burning in their mouths.**

"You big on gods and legends I take it?" Jack stated with a chuckle
as he looked up at the boy on the couch. Hiccup nodded
enthusiastically.

"Oh yeah, we have a lot we worship. There's Thor, Loki andâ€¦" Hiccup
glanced at the white haired teen on the floor with recognition.
"Jackal frosti" The smile on Jacks face was enough for Hiccup to know
he was right. That and the fact Jack had suddenly started to hug him.
After a while he stopped and let go to sit back on the floor, the
smile on his face never disappearing.

**"It's located solidly on the Meridian of Misery"**

**The camera continues past the statues only to dive through a
crashing wave and jump to a closer shot of the island. As we pan in a
circular motion, we see several structures, houses, and a sheep
farm.**



"That's your home!?" Rapunzel asked. Hiccup nodded "It's
pretty"

**"My village. In a word, sturdy. And it's been here for seven
generations, but, every single building is new. We have fishing,
hunting, and a charming view of the sunsets"**

Merida smiled "Sounds like the perfect place to grow up to me" The
others had to agree, it did sound nice.

"You know, for such a nice looking place it's placed in the worst
place possible" Seth mused.

**The camera lands on two sheep grazing in the grass.**

**"The only problems are the pests. You see, most places have mice or
mosquitoes. We have...dragons" The screen shows hiccup open and close
a door as a dragon shoots fire at it.**

"You know, most people would leave, so why didn't you guys?" The
tallest teen asked. The shortest shrugged.

"Vikings" Was his only answer.

**"Most people would leave. Not us. We're Vikings"**

Hiccup gestured to the screen.

**"We have, stubbornness issues. My name's Hiccup"**

"Wait a minute, your names Hiccup!" Merida snorted while the others
looked like they were trying to hold in their laughter. Hiccup just
sighed.

"Yes, my name is Hiccup, What's yours" The red head just giggled a
little before holding out her hand

"Even if it's a bit late, my name is Merida. Nice to meet you" Hiccup
shook her hand.

"Oh darn, I knew we forgot something!" Everyone faced the blond girl.
"We forgot to introduce them to each other!" Seth continued before
gesturing to the two who haven't introduced each other yet.

"Well, you guys should know me by now because of hiccups over there"
Jack pointed to the brunet, who muttered a 'hey', "but if not, then I
am Jack Frost" Jinx nodded then gestured to the last member.

"My name is Rapunzel it's nice to meet you all" After that cheery
greeting the long haired girl didn't add anything else.

"Now that is officially done we can continue!"

**"Great name, I know. But, it's not the worst. Parents believe a
hideous name will frighten off gnomes and trolls. Like our charming
Viking demeanor wouldn't do that"**

**Hiccup is seen dodging several Vikings. He trips and a male Viking
roars in his face**



"Oh, that's one way to wake up I guess" Jack stated sarcastically.
Hiccup nodded

Hiccup winced when his counterpart fell. "Not to mention
painful"

**"ARGGGHHHHH! Mornin'!" The Viking yelled in his face before
continuing on. Hiccup got up and continued to run as if nothing
happened.**

"You act as if it's happened before" Rapunzel stated.

"It has"

**Hiccup ran past a few Vikings as the village burned. "What are you
doing here?!"**

**"Get inside!"**

**"What are you doin' out?"**

**"Get back inside!" Hiccup ran past one of the Vikings who had just
picked his ear.**

"Ok, one, your village is burning and two, that was disgusting!"
Rapunzel stated as she mad a face.

"I know, guys I live there, remember?"

**Suddenly as Hiccup was running he was grabbed by a large man with
red hair and beard he looked angry.**

"He looks like me dadâ€¦" Merida muttered.

**"Hiccup?! What is he doing out aga-?!" He looked at Hiccup "What
are you doing out?! Get inside!" He through hiccup and stood
tall.**

**"That's Stoick the Vast. Chief of the tribe. They say that when he
was a baby, he popped a dragon's head clean off of its shoulders. Do
I believe it? Yes, I do."**

"That's impressive" Seth complimented as the others nodded.

"Yeah, that and big"

**Stoick turned to face a Viking **

**"What have we got?m "**

"Who's is that?" Jinx asked.

"Starkard" Hiccup replied after a while.

**"Gronckles, Nadders, Zipplebacks. Oh, and Hoark saw a Monstrous
Nightmare" Stoick nodded.**

**"Any Night Furies?"**

**"None so far"**



**"Good" The camera panned out as some yelled "Hoist the torches!"
before changing to Hiccup as he runs into a blacksmith shop and puts
on an apron.**

"You're a blacksmith?" Merida asked intrigued. Hiccup only
nodded.

**After Hiccup put on his apron he turned to face a blond round man
with a peg leg and pegged arm.**

**"Ah! Nice of you to join the party! I thought you'd been carried
off!" Hiccup rolled his eyes.**

"**What, who me? Nah, come on! Hiccup picked a hammer up with a
little struggle. "I'm waaaay too muscular for their taste" He placed
the hammer on the shelf behind him. "They wouldn't know what to do
with all...this. Hiccup flexed his non-existent muscles.**

Everyone was laughing at the sass that hiccup just showed. It only
got worse when they realised that their Hiccup was red from
embarrassment. After a while everyone calmed down enough to continue
watching. A few giggles escaped though.

**Gobber gave him a dead paned look. "Well, they need toothpicks,
don't they?"**

That caused them all to laugh again.

**"The meat-head with attitude and interchangeable hands is Gobber.
I've been his apprentice ever since I was little. Well...
littler"**

"How could you be littler?" Merida asked. Hiccup just shrugged, not
having an answer.

**The camera changed back to Stoick, who was now on top of a tower.
**

**"We move to the lower defenses. We'll counter-attack with the
catapults." A dragon swoops down and sets another house on
fire.**

"Who needs touches hu?" Jinx asked while the others nodded in
agreement.

**"See? Old village, lots and lots of new houses" **

**"FIRE!" the screen showed a bunch of teenagers running with buckets
to put out a small fire. One being a girl with a braid.**

"She's pretty" Merida and Rapunzel stated at the same time.

"JINX!" screamed the 2 blond friends with a giggle. The others just
stared at them confused.

"It's a thing we do, that and it's her name" Seth gestured to a
smiling Jinx. The girls nodded.

**"Alright, let's go!" The teens slowed down before hiccup started to



talk again.**

**"Oh, and that's Fishlegs," The character was a blond and a little
on the beffy side next him was a raven haired "Snotlout, the Twins,
Ruffnut and Tuffnut," The screen showed 2 pale blonds fighting over a
bucket.**

"Um who is who?" Jack asked.

"Ruffnut is the girl and Tuffnut is the boy, don't worry, many mix
them up all the time" Hiccup replied with a smile.

**"And... Astrid." The screen showed the girl as she walked away
slowly as a dragon shot the house they just saved.**

"Well, isn't that nice, the house was destroyed" Seth sighed sadly,
as if he just dropped his ice cream.

**"Oh, their job is so much cooler" Hiccup leans out of the smithing
window to get a better look. Gobber lifts him up and back into the
shop.**

**"Oh, come on. Let me out, please? I need to make my mark!"**

"Make your mark?" Rapunzel asked.

"You know, change something in the world?" Hiccup explained confused.
Rapunzel just nodded and fell into thought. How can she do that from
inside her tower?

**"Oh, you've made plenty of marks. All in the wrong places!" Gobber
jabbed him on the chest with his hook.**

**"Please, two minutes. I'll kill a dragon. My life will get
infinitely better. I might even get a date" Hiccup sighed with a roll
of his eyes. **

**"You can't lift a hammer, you can't swing an axe, you can't even
throw one of these!" Gobber pointed to one of his fingers each time
he listed an item off.**

"Oi, neither can I!" Jack stated a little insulted. He never really
had a reason to.

**Gobber holds up a bola and a Viking grabs it and uses it to bring
down a dragon.**

Rapunzel winced. What did the dragons ever do to them?

**"Okay, fine, but this will throw it for me" Hiccup pats a wooden
machine, which opens and shoots a bola randomly, hitting a Viking
standing in the background.**

The group laughed again despite the poor Viking
misfortune.

**"Arggh!" Gobber glared at hiccup and walked towards him "See, now
this right here is what I'm talking about!" Hiccup looked around
flustered.**



"You ok there Hiccup?" Merida asked with a chuckle, Hiccup just made
a face at her as she looked up at him.

**"Mild calibration issueâ€”" He was cut off by Gobber. **

**"Don't you- no- Hiccup. If you ever want to get out there to fight
dragons, you need to stop all... this." He gestured to all of
Hiccup.**

**"But, you just pointed to all of me!"**

**"Yes! That's it! Stop being all of you!"**

"That's ok Hiccup, we like you the way you are" Rapunzel said as she
placed a hand on his shoulder. Jack nodded

"yeah, even if we just met your fun" Merida not wanting to be left
out smiled

"Plus you seem like a smart lad" Hiccup was stunned, sure they were
all far from friends, extremely far, but it was still nice to hear
they didn't immediately hate him.

**Hiccup tried to pall an intimidating face but it didn't quite make
it "Ohhhh..." Gobber just shook his head in reply**

**"Ohhhh, yes"**

**"You sir, are playing a dangerous game. Keeping this much, raw...
Viking-ness... contained?" Hiccup gestured as if he was crushing
something "THERE WILL BE CONSEQUENCES!" Hiccup yelled and raised a
hand into the air.**

"Wow, Remind me not to get on your bad side" Jack joked. Hiccup just
reached over and lightly smacked him on the head with a
smile.

**"I'll take my chances" Gobber face showed no emotion as he said
this. "Sword. Sharpen. Now." He then reached over and handed him a
long blunt sword. Hiccup sighed and sharpened the sword with a
determined look on his face. **

**"One day, I'll get out there. Because, killing a dragon is
everything around here"**

"Really?" Merida asked as she turned around to face the boy above
her. Hiccup nodded

"oh yeah, one time there was a boy named Toe-jam and he was extremely
un liked, until he managed to kill a Zippleback, then he was suddenly
one of the most badgered people on the island! That was until he was
eaten a week laterâ€¦" Nobody said anything and continued to watch
the movie.

**The camera pans over the village slowly.**

**"A Nadder head is sure to get me at least noticed" The screen
showed a blue dragon flying over the village. "Gronckles are tough.
Taking down one of those would definitely get me a girlfriend" This
time it was a brown rock like dragon carrying away some fish on a



stick. "A Zippleback? Exotic. Two heads, twice the status" A green
dragon was shown blowing up a house.**

"So you've never killed a dragon? Have you?" Rapunzel asked, because
those things were scary looking and destructive! Hiccup shook his
head sadly.

"No, but I will one day"

**"They found the sheep!" Stoick was once again shown on a lower
ordering his tribe for survival.**

**"Concentrate fire over the lower bank!" The Viking yelled fire
before a massive red dragon climbed up the side. Stoick just glared.
**

**"And then, there's the Monstrous Nightmare. Only the best Vikings
go after those. They have this nasty habit of setting themselves on
fire"**

Jack shifted a little uncomfortably when he heard that. He and fire
don't exactly see eye to eyeâ€¦

**A Monstrous Nightmare growls and alights itself as it climbs up the
catapult. **

**"Reload! I'll take care of this" Stoick grabs a hammer and smacks
it in the face.**

Everyone including hiccup winced a little at the sight.

**"But the ultimate prize is the dragon no one has ever seen. We call
it the-" the Nightmare disappears as a random Viking starts yelling
"NIGHT FURY! GET DOWN!"**

**From out of nowhere, an explosion tears the catapult
apart.**

**"This thing never steals food, never shows itself, and... never
misses. No one has ever killed a Night Fury. That's why I'm going to
be the first."**

"Never?" Merida questioned "You sure, Cuz I'm sure someone has to of
at least once caught one?" Hiccup frowned

"If someone has then they have never told anybody, we have no records
of anybody finding one let alone kill one" Merida shrugged and left
it at that.

**"Man the fort, Hiccup. They need me out there!" Gobber yells as he
attached an axe to his arm and begins to run out, but turns around at
the door way. He points at Hiccup. "Stay. Put. There. You know what I
mean" And with that he runs into the crowd.**

"Waitâ€¦ this is the moment I found myself here!" Hiccup
exclaimed.

"Yup, so here on out it will be the future for you, so whatever
happensâ€¦ We are here for you" Seth sadly said as Hiccup frowned.
What could he possibly mean by that?



**Hiccup is shown running out of the smithy with his contraption.
"Hiccup, where are you going?!"**

**"Come back here!"**

"Such a disobedient little boy!" Jinx joked as Hiccup just shrugged
with a smile.

**"Yeah, I know! Be right back!" Hiccup replied as he pushed a cart
with the automated catapult on it the screen changed back to Stoick
as he tied one of the dragons down.**

**"Mind yourselves! The devils still have some juice in them!" The
screen changed back to Hiccup as he sets up his bola catapult on an
empty hill and looks around.**

"A little hectic there don't you think?" Jack asked with a nervous
laugh. Hiccup sighed.

"Not really, that was a quiet night" The others created an anime
drop.

"You're kiddingâ€¦ right?" Merida asked. Hiccup just looked
confused.

"No"

"Um, what is exactly classed as a load or wild night?" Rapunzel
questioned, a little afraid of the answer he will give.

"Wellâ€¦" Hiccup grew quiet for a while "one time, during a dragon
raid every house was burned down, all the sheep carried off and most
of the elderly and children takenâ€¦ " Hiccup grew quiet while the
others proses what he just said.

_And my motherâ€¦_ The brunet thought sadly.

**"Come on. Gimme something to shoot at, gimme something to shoot at"
Hiccup mutters as the camera pans around the night sky, and catches
on a shadow. Hiccup shoots, and a loud cry is heard as the shadow is
seen plummeting down into a forest.**

"Yes!" Merida and Hiccup cheered as the screen Hiccup hit the beast,
while Jack and Rapunzel weren't so happy. Sure, it's their way of
life and they have been terrorising the villageâ€¦ But it still
wasn't nice to seeâ€¦

**"Oh, I hit it! YES! I HIT IT! Did anybody see that?"**

"WE DID!" The room replied cheekily.

**A Monstrous Nightmare shows up and crushes Hiccup's bola
launcher.**

**"Except for you"**

**A shrill cry sounds from the hill, and catches Stoick's attention.
He turns to see the Monstrous Nightmare chasing Hiccup, and gets up
to go help him.**



**"DO NOT let them escape!" Spitelout nodded.**

**"Right!"**

"Now this will be interesting" Jack stated

**Hiccup runs behind a torch pole and hides, just as flames reach
around the corner. He looks behind it and on the other side, the
Nightmare reaches to get Hiccup. Stoick punches the beast and jumps
back to defend himself. The dragon tries to breathe fire, but coughs
up a small amount of magma instead.**

The room giggled at the dragon "That was so sadâ€¦" Jack laughed some
more. The others had to agree.

**"You're all out" Stoick started to fight the dragon. He won and
turned to face a pillar.**

** "Oh, and there's one more thing you need to know..."**

"And what is that lad?" Merida asked.

**The pillar fell to show hiccup. The camera then showed the
destruction of the town. Hiccup winced every time.**

**"Sorry, Dad"**

"Dad!?" Hiccup sighed. He knew they would react like this.

"Yeah, he's my dadâ€¦" The room fell silent as Seth secretly passed
Jinx 10 bucks with a frown.

**Hiccup looked around enviously "Okay, but I hit a Night Fury"
Stoick grabs Hiccup by the back of his shirt and drags him towards
his house.**

"Um, Hiccup, I don't think using sarcasm will help you there" Jack
turned and smiled up at him. Hiccup laughed

"I think I know that now"

**"It's not like the last few times, Dad! I mean, I really actually
hit it! You guys were busy and I had a very clear shot. It went down,
just off Raven Point. Let's get a search party out there, before
itâ€”" Hiccup was cut off by his father.**

**"STOP! Just... stop. Every time you step outside, disaster follows.
Can you not see that I have bigger problems? Winter's almost here and
I have an entire village to feed!"**

"I think the village could do with a little less feeding, don't you
think? Merida asked. Rapunzel couldn't help a small snort
escape.

**"Between you and me, the village could do with a little less
feeding, don't ya think?" Hiccup asked sarcastically.**

"One, Hiccup I thought I told you no sarcasm! And two, Meridaâ€¦ YOU
THINK LIKE HICCUP!" Jack yelled dramatically as he leaned against the



sofa and pointed at Merida and Hiccup. The two just made a face at
the white haired teen who smiled playfully.

**Stoick sighed with a hand on his face "This isn't a joke, Hiccup!
Why can't you follow the simplest orders?" **

Jack, who was in a playful mood now, copied Stoick's actions while
making faces.

**Hiccup sighed as well "I can't stop myself. I see a dragon and I
have to just..." He started to make more hand gestures "kill it, you
know? It's who I am, Dad."**

**Stoick rubbed his face and pointed at his son "You are many things,
Hiccup. But a dragon killer is not one of them. Get back to the
house" He turned to Gobber. "Make sure he gets there. I have his mess
to clean up"**

Rapunzel winced "That's a little harsh don't you think?" Everyone
nodded in reply.

A blond teen sniggered "Quite the performance" Snotlout also
sniggered "I've never seen anyone mess up that badly. That helped!"
Hiccup sighed as Gobber led him away,

**"Thank you, thank you. I was trying, so..." Hiccup trailed off as
he walked away. **

"You know, that was really harsh" Rapunzel stated as she placed a
comforting hand on his shoulder. Hiccup smiled at her as they all
waited for the next scene to start.

_**~~~Movie Night~~~**_

**Good? Bad? Ugly? Please, leave feedback, I appreciate it a lot!
Also, I'd like you guys to know that updating won't be consistentâ€¦
So don't worry, I will never give this up XD Till next
time.**

**J.N**

    3. Chapter 2

**How's it going, my name is Jinx Nightangale, and welcome to 'Movie
Night'.**

**So, the next chapter is up! Yaya! I'm sorry for those who had to
waitâ€¦ I had a lot going onâ€¦ at school and at home, but all is
good now! And to celebrate a new chapter! Yay!**

**Reveiws: **

**Bluefire3572: Thank you! **

**Animal Lover: Thanks!**

**Eeveecat1248: thanks, I'm glad you think so :)**

**The Bronipegusisters Studios: Thank you so much! It means a lot to



me!**

**In Pursuit of Magic: Really!? Wow, thanks, I was worried I got them
wrong XD I'm also glad you liked it enough to laugh.**

**Jack Frost and Hiccup Haddock Belong to DreamWorks.**

** Merida DunBroch and Rapunzel Corona Belong to Disney
Pixar.**

**And onward with the story!**

**~~~_Movie Night~~~_**

**Hiccup could be seen walking up to his house with Gobber following.
**

**"I really did hit one"**

Hiccup sighed.

"He doesn't believe me does he?"

**"Sure, Hiccup" Gobber replies**

"Nope" Merida stated, over exaggerating the 'p' sound.

**Hiccup rolled his eyes as he kicked a small rock **

**"He never listens"**

"None of us do" Jinx stated. The others couldn't help agree with her.
Except Rapunzel, but she wasn't going to tell them that!

**Gobber sighed again **

**"Well, it runs in the family" the two had arrived at the largest
house.**

"You live there!" Jack asked surprised. Hiccup nodded,
confused

"Why?" Jack just looked away, still shocked

"Yeah, what's wrong? I live in a castle after all" Merida asked

"And I live in a tower" Rapunzel stated after realising it might be
as weird as she imagined. Jack's head turned so fast the others were
worried it would snap off.

"really!?" He chuckled nerviously. Merida raised and eye brow.

"Why? Where do you live?" Jack's face fell for a moment. He managed
to recover his smile, but not before Hiccup saw.

"I just travel around, nothing can tie this guy down!" the others
just nodded to Jacks cheerful reply, even though Hiccup believed it
wasn't the whole story. He would leave it be for now.

**Hiccup turned around to face Gobber**



**"And when he does, it's always with this... disappointed scowl.
Like someone skimped on the meat in his sandwich" **

Jinx and Seth looked at each other and smiled.

**Hiccup pulled a face and raised a hand. **

**"Excuse me, barmaid! I'm afraid you brought me the wrong offspring.
I ordered an extra-large boy with beefy arms" Hiccup tugged on his
arms "Extra guts and glory on the side. This here, this is a talking
fish bone!" Hiccup looked away depressed as he finished is imitation
of Stoick.**

The two blond friends cracked up laughing after repeating every word
in their own version of the scene.

"Oh, Haha, we have seen this too many timesâ€¦ Haha" Jinx stuttered
through her laughing. Seth could only nod as he tried to get his
breath back; meanwhile the four teenagers looked on confused. Hiccup
just looked embarrassed.

**Gobber raised his hand at Hiccup in a helpful matter. "Now, you're
thinking about this all wrong. It's not so much what you look like,
it's what's inside that he can't stand"**

"Thank you for summing that upâ€¦" Hiccup replied sarcastically. Jack
snorted.

"That wasn't the best thing to say was it" He questioned, the brown
haired boy just nodded at the white haired teen. They
chuckled.

**"Thank you for summing that upâ€¦" Hiccup replied
sarcastically.**

"We heard you the first time Hiccups!" Seth called out. Hiccup sighed
in frustration

"My name is Hiccup, not Hiccups!" Seth smirked. The brunette's eyes
grew wide. "I just ruined my own life didn't I?" The blond boy just
looked back to the screen, his smirk still in place.

**Gobber sighed again.**

"He sighs a lot" Merida stated randomly.

**"Look, the point is, stop trying so hard to be something you're
not" Hiccup shook his head and opened the door. **

**"I just want to be one of you guys" Hiccup walked inside the
house.**

"You ok Hiccup?" Rapunzel asked when she noticed the boy looking
down.

"Yeah, I guess" He didn't say anything else, even though he felt
useless. He wasn't going to tell these people that though, he barely
knows them! Rapunzel took his silence as a way of telling her to
leave it alone, so she did.



**The scene changed to the great hall. Stoick was leaning over a map,
while he was surrounded by the whole village.**

"Is that your whole village?" Merida asked to break the awkward
silence. Hiccup nodded but didn't say anything, still a bit down from
the scene before. Merida leaned over at jack, who was next to her

"I don't know about you, but I hope this doesn't go on for very long"
Jack nodded

"Yeah, but we don't know why he's like this, it's not like we're
friends or anything" Merida nodded and moved back into her
position.

**"Either we finish them, or they'll finish us! It's the only way
we'll be rid of them! If we find the nest and destroy it, the dragons
will leave. They'll find another home! One more search. Before the
ice sets in."**

"Hey! My ice is amazing thanks!" Jack shouted while crossing his arms
and pouting. Jinx reached up and patted his knee in a 'there, there'
motion.

**"Those ships never come back" A random villager shouted**

**"We're Vikings!" Stoick gestured wildly "It's an occupational
hazard! Now who's with me?"**

Seth childishly raised his hand.

**Another viking callout.**

**"Today's not good for me. I've gotta do my axe returns"**

**Stoick sighed and rubs his face "Alright. Those who stay will look
after Hiccup"**

**"To the ships!"**

**"I'm with you, Stoick!"**

"Hey! That was harsh" Merida yelled as the others call out in
agreement. Hiccup smiled a little in appreciation.

**Stoick nodded in pride. **

**"That's more like it"**

**Gobber got up **

"**Right, I'll pack my undies"**

"umâ€¦ ew" Rapunzel screwed her face up. Jack and Seth also made a
face.

"I could of gone my whole life without hearing that" Seth groans as
Jack nodded in agreement as Jinx, Merida and Hiccup just
shrugged.



**Stoick faced his friend.**

**"No, I need you to stay and train some new recruits"**

**Gobber rolled his eyes**

**"Oh, perfect. And while I'm busy, Hiccup can cover the stall.
Molten steel, razor sharp blades, lots of time to himself... what
could possibly go wrong?" **

"A lot" Everyone faced Jinx who just moved into a sitting up, crossed
legged position. "What?"

"A bit blunt and unnecessary don't you think" Merida stated. Jinx
chuckled nervously.

"Sorry, that's one of my flaws as a guardian. I tend to say what I'm
thinking out loud, I'm also unable to lie" Jack snapped his
fingers.

"That's right; you're the Guardian of Trust aren't you." Jinx
nodded

"Can't have trust without honestyâ€¦" the others nodded.

**Stoick sighed**

**"What am I going to do with him, Gobber?"**

**"Put him in training with the others" Gobber replied**

"What?" Hiccup yelled as he sat up fast. The others jump from his
outburst; he hasn't said anything since the earlier scene.

**"No, I'm serious"**

**"So am I"**

**"He'd be killed before you let the first dragon out of its
cage"**

"Wow, such faith" Jinx sarcastically before muttering a
sorry.

**"Oh, you don't know that"**

**"I do know that, actually"**

**"No, you don't"**

**"No, actually, I do"**

**"No, you don't!"**

"They sound like me brothers" Merida stated.

"Wait, you have brothers?" Rapunzel asked. Merida nodded.

"Yeah, three triplets actually, devils they are, always getting into
mischief. Gets me into trouble too" Jack and Seth smiled in approval



which Merida saw. "Oh no you don't, don't give me those looks" The
boys just shrugged innocently as she scrolled them.

"Hey, I'm the Guardian of Innocence remember?" Jinx snorted at her
best friend.

"Hasn't stopped you before" The blond boy just smiled and shrugged in
defeat. Jack just looked offended.

"Way to throw me under the bus man!" Jack playfully glared at the
other boy. Seth struck his tounge out.

"Doesn't matter, it's not like you could do anything about it" Jack
gave him a challenging face as Seth mocked him.

"Oh yeah?"

"Yeah!" with that Jack jumped and tackled Seth to the ground. The two
of them rolling around and laughing. After a while jinx got fed up
and stood to separate them.

"Ok ladies, that's enough" She pulled Seth off of the white haired
teen. Seth smiled as he helped Jack up. Both smiling as they sat next
to each other on the fluffy rug.

**"Listen, you know what he's like. From the time he could crawl he's
been... different. He doesn't listen, he has the attention span of a
sparrow... I take him fishing and he goes hunting for... for
trolls!"**

"Trolls, do they really exists?" Merida questioned. Hiccup
nodded

"Yup, though for some reason they steal the left socks, just don't
ask me why"

**"Trolls exist! They steal your socks. But only the left ones.
What's with that?" Gobber asked as he drank from a mug.**

Hiccup gestured to the screen. "See"

**Stoick started to walk around the hall "When I was a
boy..."**

**Gobber rolled his eyes "Oh, here we go"**

**"My father told me to bang my head against a rock, and I did it. I
thought it was crazy, but I didn't question him. And you know what
happened?"**

"You got a bruise?" Jack suggested

"Or a headache?" Rapunzel suggested too.

"Or he needed a doctor?" Merida suggested as well.

"Or he lost a few marbles" Jinx joined in

**"You got a headache" Gobber stated sarcastically as he played with
his tooth**



"And the winner isâ€¦ Rapunzel! Ahhhâ€¦. Ahhhâ€¦. Ahhh" Seth cooed
while Rapunzel blushed.

**Stoick gestured wildly.**

**"That rock split in two. It taught me what a Viking could do,
Gobber. He could- He could crush mountains, level forests, and tame
seas! Even as a boy, I knew what I was, what I had to become. Hiccup
is not that boy"**

Hiccup looked down sadly, it was true. He was not that boy.

**Gobber sighed sadly "You can't stop him, Stoick. You prepare him.
Look, I know it seems hopeless. But the truth is you won't always be
around to protect him. He's going to get out there again. He's
probably out there now"**

"At least Gobber is on your side" Jinx mumbled.

**The scene changed to the forest where Hiccup was kicking a small
rock.**

"He's not wrong" Merida stated.

**"Oh, the gods hate me. Some people lose their knife or their mug.
No, not me. I manage to lose an ENTIRE DRAGON?!" Hiccup stapped at a
branch in anger,**

"Gees Hiccup, that branch didn't deserve that" Seth weakly chuckled
as he tried to lighten the mood. It didn't work.

**The branch came back and smacks him in the face.**

Hiccup yelped as a sharp pain hit him in the face. He blinked as he
rubbed his face, wincing as he did.

"I take it that's the pain factor" Jinx and Seth nodded. Hiccup
nodded as he continued to rub his face.

**Hiccup looks up with the surprise look. The camera follows to show
the disturbed forest. Hiccup walks forward slowly and looks over the
hill, only to duck down fast again. Fast passed music starts to
play.**

The room is silent in anticipation.

**Hiccup grabs his knife before slowly creeping over to the downed
dragon.**

"Um hiccup I think you just found itâ€¦" Jack murmured a little
uneasy, breaking the silence. He doesn't like where this was going
but he couldn't say anything. It's not his place.

Hiccup on the other hand was ecstatic, he finally did it! He found
the dragon and he's going to make his father proud! He couldn't help
the smile on his face.

**Hiccup grasped his hair in amazement**



**"Oh, wow. I did it. Oh, I did it! This fixes everything! Yes! I
have brought down this mighty beast!" He placed his foot on the
dragon only to be knocked away, landing on his butt.**

Hiccup winced but said nothing, nobody did.

**"Whoa!" Hiccup got up and held his knife towards the downed
dragon.**

**Hiccup (cont.)**

**"I'm going to kill you, dragon. I'm gonna cut out your heart"
Hiccup raised the knife above his head "and take it to my father. I'm
a Viking. I am a VIKING!" He yelled at the dragon.**

Hiccup who was watching was conflicted. He was a Vikingâ€¦ wasn't he?
He also needed to kill this dragon to gain approval from his father.
If he didn't then he'd always be a problem. He needed to do
this.

**Hiccup stared at the dragon, the screen showed the dragons face
before it rolled over in defeat. Ready for death.**

Hiccups resolve broke the minute he saw that. Who was he kidding, he
couldn't kill this dragon. It would feel wrong. It would be like
killing another being, an intelligent being. He just couldn't do
that.

"Stop, don't do it" he mumbled under his breath, just enough for
Rapunzel to hear. She smiles encouraging to him.

**Hiccup closed his eyes before lowering his knife in defeat. "I did
this"**

Everyone in the room visibly and verbally sighed in relief. Hiccup
looked at the confused.

"We didn't want to see you kill" Jack answered his un asked
question.

"So why didn't you say something?"

"Wasn't our place to interfere with your culture" Was his
reply

**Hiccup started to walk away before looking back. The screen showed
the dragon open his eyes before showing Hiccup cutting the ropes that
bind the Night Fury.**

"And here I thought you were going to leave it behind like that"
Merida visibly relaxed.

**Once the dragon was free it jumped and pined Hiccup to a
rock.**

Hiccup through his face into his hands in pain.

"Ow, that hurt more than it shouldâ€¦" Jinx and Seth nervously looked
at each other.



"Okay you two, spill" Jack prompted. Jinx nodded and Seth
sighed.

"You see, as we are sitting here, there is no adrenalin to, you know,
block the painâ€¦ so it will feel more painful than it normally
wouldâ€¦" He trailed off as everyone groaned.

"Just our luck" Merida wined.

**Hiccup gasped as the dragon stared into his face. The music got
dramatic. The screen changed to his eye before the dragon leans back
about to fire.**

"NOOOOO!" The room yells

**The dragon roars in Hiccup's face.**

The room fell silent.

"Why did you too yell out?" Rapunzel asked after a while. The blond
friends sheepishly shrug.

"Uhâ€¦ we forgot" Jinx chuckled nervously. The four teens anime sweat
dropped.

**The dragon flew away leaving Hiccup dazed. After a while he got up
walks a few paces, whimpers and faints.**

The room, despite the mood, cracked up laughing. Hiccup scowled as he
rubbed his aching face from the landing. That and he feels slightly
weak. Jinx noticed this as everyone calmed down.

"You know what, we should take a break. Who's hungry?" Jinx smiled as
every raised their hands.

**~~~Movie Night~~~**

**Good? Bad? Ugly? Please, leave feedback, I appreciate it a lot! I
again apologise for the time gap, hopefully I can get the next few
out quicker! :)**

**J.N**

    4. Chapter 3

**How's it going, my name is Jinx Nightangale, and welcome to 'Movie
Night'.**

**So, Just like I promised, here is the next chapter. And I must say,
this was a lot harder than it should have beenâ€¦ hmmâ€¦ hopefully it
isn't as crappy as I think is. Oh well.**

**Reviews: **

**HappyPup1: Really? Thanks! I'm glad you like the idea, even though
it was Seth's**

**Animal Lover: Thank you! It sure was. Poor Hiccup :(**



**The Bronipegusisters Studio: Thank you it means a lot to
me!**

**Ohsochich: Hey, heyâ€¦ guess whatâ€¦ I KEPT MY PROMISE! (WHAT!?)
And thanks I hope so too :)**

**In Pursuit Of Magic: No, your Magnificent!**

**LilithDarkness: Thank you. I was worried I would get it wrong, so
that means a lot to me. Really.**

**Leslie2132: I'm glad you think so, I tried to make it different, so
hearing you say that made my day XD**

**Spottedmask12: I have updated! Thank you!**

**Jack Frost and Hiccup Haddock Belong to DreamWorks.**

**Merida DunBroch and Rapunzel Corona Belong to Disney
Pixar.**

**_~~~Movie Night~~~_**

"You know what, we should take a break. Who's hungry?" Jinx smiled as
everyone raised their hands. "Ok, Rapunzel, can you help me?" The
blond girl smiled and nodded. Jinx smiled back before standing up and
stretching. The small girl sighed in content before gesturing for
Rapunzel to get up as well.

"So, what do we do until you get back?" Jack asked as he leaned
against the brown sofa with his hands behind his head. Jinx took a
moment to think before shrugging

"I don't know, sit in a circle and share manly stories" And with that
the 2 blond girls disappeared around the corner. The room fell
silent.

"Well, who wants to go first?" The 2 boys and red headed girl gave
the last blond a questioning look. "What? Do you guys have a better
idea?" When nobody replied Seth smirked, Jack shrugged.

"What's the harm?" After a few seconds of shuffling and sore toes
(Merida!) The group was comfortably in a circle. Jack and Hiccup
ended up on the sofa, while Seth and Merida ended up on the floor
looking up at them.

"I guess I'm going first since nobody else will" Merida announced
after a few minutes of awkward silence. "Ask away"

"What accent is that? I don't think I've ever heard it" Hiccup asked
with a slight crook to the left. Merida gave in a blank look.

"Of all the things to askâ€¦." She sighed "It's a Scottish accent if
you must know" The viking blinked in surprise.

"Really? What are Scottish people? Are they a type of tribe?" Merida
nearly choked.

"A type of tribe! No, were a kingdom!" Hiccup just gave her a
confused look "You know. With a castleâ€¦ villagesâ€¦ king? Queen?



PRINCESSES!"

"No, I've never hear of any of these things" Hiccup stated a bit
flustered while gesturing in a calm down motion

"Um Merida, calm down, it's not his fault that he doesn't know" Every
ones attention turned to Seth.

"What do you mean?" Jack asked with a frown.

"Well, you see. When Jinx and I brought you all here, well, how can I
put this?" Seth took a moment to collect his thoughts "You're all
from different time periods"

â€¦

â€¦

â€¦

"WHAT?" Merida and Hiccup exclaimed as Jack just shrugged. As if he
guessed it from the beginning.

"Yeah, you see, Merida is from the 1500's or better known as the
Middle Ages, while Hiccup is fromâ€¦ I'm not actually sure what year
but he is from before Scottish people actually existedâ€¦ It also
applies to Rapunzel she is a few centuries later than Merida. While
Jack-a-boy here" Seth pointed a thumb at the white haired teen. "Is
from what I like to call the modern time. 2015" The group nodded,
deciding to just accept it. "Ok, Merida, you can ask a question to
anybody here" The red headed girl nodded and looked around the
group.

"Ok, Jack" The immortal teen looked up at the mention of his name.
"How old are you?" Jack gave her a 'really?' face. Merida shrugged
"Got to start somewhere" Jack nodded and smiled

"Well, physically I'm 17, but I've been around for just over 300
years" The room fell silent as the brunette and red head looked at
him as if he was crazy "True fact"

"Butâ€¦ h-how? That shouldn't be possible!" Merida stuttered. Jack
shrugged.

"To be honest, I don't know myself" Almost as if they practised it,
the three looked at the blond in the group.

"Pff, w-why are you guys looking at me for!?" Seth sputtered as he
raised his hands in a 'what?' gesture.

"Well, you seem to know what's going on" Seth nodded in
agreement.

"True, but I'm not allowed to tell you that" Jack frowned.

"So you know then?" Seth nodded. The white haired teen
groaned.

"Who's telling you not to tell us these things?" Hiccup asked with a
sceptical look. Seth sighed.



"All I'm allowed to tell you guys are things that don't have anything
to do with your futures. The truth will reveal themselves when they
want toâ€¦" With that Seth fell silent. The group was about to
protest when the blond made a 'zipping his mouth shut' movement. Oh
well, they will find out later apparentlyâ€¦

"Soâ€¦" Jack started "It's my turn now right?" The group nodded.
"Cool, okâ€¦ Seth" The blond boy nodded. "How did you meet Jinx?"
Seth smiled a fond smiled but before he could answer, the girl he was
asked about came out with her face covered in flour.

"Ah, speak of the devil and she shall appear! But I must admit, I
didn't expect the devil to look like that!" Jinx just poked her
tongue. Seth laughed.

"Haha, very funny" Seth just laughed harder when Jinx made a face at
him.

"Well, what are you waiting for? Lunch is ready!" Seth calmed down to
a chuckle as everyone got up to eat, Hiccup wobbled.

"Hey, I got you" Jack reassured as he grabbed his shoulder. Hiccup
smiled at him as he regained his balance.

"Thanks, I guess the effects of the pain factor are still here" Jack
chuckled.

"No kidding" The two chuckled as they entered the kitchen.

"What took you two so long?" Merida asked as the two teenage boys sat
down at the table.

"Oh, Hiccup is still feeling the effects of fainting on screen"
Hiccup went a bit red as the people at the table chuckled. Jinx
placed a hand on his shoulder.

"Yeah, that is bound to happen. Your body is still getting over the
shock of it without adrenalin" The viking nodded, before looking at
the table. It was covered in breads, fruit, cookies and a big pie in
the middle of the table. Hiccup couldn't help letting his jaw fall a
little.

"Did you guys make all of this?" The two blond girls nodded in
pride.

"Although Rapunzel made most of it, what I made ended up in the tip"
Jinx confessed nervously as she rubbed the back of her neck. Rapunzel
blushed "Anyway, what are we waiting for? Let's eat!"

Everyone immediately smiled and dug into the meal. After a few
minutes everyone was finishing their food with a smile on their
faces. Merida burped.

"a 7" Jinx snorted as Seth casually continued to eat his food. Merida
gave them a confused look.

"Seth likes to rate burpsâ€¦ not sure why though" The alchemist
directed the question to her friend. The boy just shrugged. The four
teens just shook their heads in acceptance. These two were just



weird!

"hey! Seth, you didn't answer Jack's question!" Jack's face changed
to one of recognition.

"Hey! That's true!" The group looked at Seth expectantly, even if
Jinx and Rapunzel didn't know what was going on. Seth sighed in
defeat.

"You really want to know?" The group nodded. "Well, you see, when I
younger I used to live on the streets, you see. And after a few years
I met Jinx here. You know, we didn't even get along at first" He
chuckled as Jinx smiled at the memory. "Yeah, I had a loaf of bread
and we fought over it. she won, but decided to share it for some
reason" The blond boy gave his best friend a questioning look. "Why
did you decide to do that anyway?" Jinx shrugged

"you looked like someone kicked your puppy" Seth snorted.

"Yeah, anyway, since then we've been the best of friends. Thick as
thieves some would say" The group groaned at his sucky pun. Seth just
pouted. After a few more minutes of jokes and messing around, the
group fell silent as Jinx cleaned the dishes.

"Soâ€¦ are you guys ready for some more now?" Jack asked as he leaned
back in his chair. His plate was sparkly clean since he didn't eat
anything. Jinx looked at the other three kids in the roomâ€¦ minus
Seth. Merida shrugged

"Don't care" Rapunzel nodded in agreement.

"Yeah, I'm ready when you guys are" Hiccup on the other hand just
sighed. He was not looking forward to whatever the 'movie' had in
store for him.

"Might as well get it over withâ€¦" Jack nudged him playfully. If it
was one thing he could do, it was bring up the mood of a
room.

"What's the matterâ€¦?" Jack paused for a moment before smirking
"Hiccups" Hiccup went to take a swing at him but Jack just ducked and
ran into the other room, with an irritated Hiccup following him. Jinx
and Seth smiled warmly when they noticed the faint smile on his
lips.

"Hey wait up!" Merida yelled as she and Rapunzel got up to follow.
Seth chuckled and leaned over to a chuckling Jinx.

"They haven't known each other for more than a day and they are
somewhat comfortable around each other" Jinx smiled and
nodded.

"Yeah, and they're gonna need each other, that's for sure" Seth
frowned but nodded.

"Yeah" The best friends fell silent. But not for long, because Merida
poked her head back around the corner with a questioning look on her
face.

"Hurry up you slow pokes!" and with that she disappeared around the



corner again. The blonds rolled their eyes before following. Once
they were in the movie room they stopped in their tracks. There
tangled on the floor was Jack and Hiccup, and by the looks of things
they were stuck.

"Ahh, Jack get your foot out of my face!" Jack just yelped when
Hiccup moved

"Well, if you didn't chase me then my foot wouldn't be in your face
now would it!" Hiccup glared the best he could at the white haired
spirit.

"Oh, you going there are you?"

"Yupppppp"

"Well, if YOU didn't call me 'HICCUPS' then I wouldn't have chased
you!" It went on like that as Jinx sat up on the couch with Merida,
while Seth decided to lay on his stomach like Rapunzel, with
Rapunzel.

"Should we leave them like that?" Merida snorted at Jinx.

"We could, but it be impossible to watch the 'movie' otherwise" The
blond nodded in agreement,

"True" And with that she clapped her hands and slammed them on the
ground beside her. A bright light filled the room causing the four
teens to look away. Once the light disappeared the boys were on
separate parts of the room. Jack pouted as he got up and sat in front
of Jinx on the couch. Hiccup on the other hand decided to copy Seth
and Rapunzel, neither looked at each other. Once everyone was
comfortable Jinx pulled out the remote.

"Is everyone ready?" There were murmurs of yes's and yup's. Sighing
Jinx pressed play.

**_~~~Movie Night~~~_**

**Good? Bad? Ugly? Please, leave feedback, I appreciate it a lot! I
am also sorry for how short this is. Like I said before, I've never
made a pure 'them hanging out' chapter or anything like itâ€¦ So,
yeahâ€¦****I'd also like to make up a schedule? What do you think?
Should I?**

**J.N**

End
file.


